
KC NCRS May 13, 2025 Pizza Shoppe, Blue Springs, MO 
 
Officers attending: John Hecker and Marty L Tydings 
 
There were 25 members attending the meeting. 
 
John Hecker, Vice President, opened the meeting. 
 
New Business: 
Mark Swendrowski has a 1966 Convertible, 427/390, with a frame off restoration, it is Pearl Silver with black 
interior. 
Dave Noble joined at our April judging event. Dave has a 1993 ZR1. 
 
A motion was made, seconded and passed to approve our newsletter. 
 
At the end of the month St Louis and Wisconsin will have chapter events. Indiana chapter has an event on 
June 28th. 
 
Jon Shafer, membership chairman, said we have 107 members. Jon also said so far we have 54 cars registered 
for our Springfield event July 17th and expects more to be registered soon. So far we don’t have any 1973 to 
1989 cars. June 15th is our registration cut-off.  
John wanted everyone to know that Dave Hill, the engineer for the C5/C6’s will be at the Regional. Dave will 
be bringing his C6. This might be the time to get his autograph. 
 
John Hecker adjourned the meeting at the Pizza Shoppe, and we move to Charlie and Aaron Dryer’s Route 66 
Corvette Restoration shop.  
 
Jim Cianciolo showed us his 1958 Corvette that had been completely taken apart. Jim showed us the work that 
has already been done on the frame including where the usual problem issues were and what caused them. 
He then showed us the body and told us how he gathered the now outlawed stripping gel all over the Kansas 
City metro before the suppliers got rid of the product. It took Jim an incredible amount of time to strip off the 
two layers of paint and the primer to get down to the fiberglass. Jim then had to repair any remaining issues 
with the body to get it completely straight and ready for paint.  
 
John Hecker said Jim Curtis (President) told him that the flyers for our All GM Car Show on September 28th 
have been approved. David Dildine has put a copy of the flyer on our website. John Hecker will look into asking 
if Cable Dahmer will help will printing t-shirts. Harry Ledgerwood said we needed someone to talk to the 
different GM car clubs, that he and his wife had done so for four or five years previously and now it was time 
for someone else to take over. Someone said they would do this but I didn’t catch who – anyone remember?? 
Harry also mentioned we needed sponsors. 
 
John mentioned that Patty did not have a new date for view Potter’s car collection in Booneville, MO but we 
hope to do so at a later date. 
 
Jerry Adams, Top Flight Program Manager, said we are on track to continue our certification as a Top Flight 
Chapter. Jerry reminded members that when we caravan to different car shows like the Northwest Arkansas 
chapter’s summer’s last car show in August, we get points towards our certification as a Top Flight Chapter.  
 



Next April we will host another regional in Springfield. We are far enough out we were able to get a better 
time frame for our regional. 
 
Greg Cianciolo said he had a very good experience judging mid year C 1s and was thankful to those who were 
there to teach him.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


